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Annual Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, May 17, 2022
Webinar ID: 873 7538 5798, Passcode: 578543

Welcome & Introductions:
The meeting was brought to order at 6:00 pm by Ann Marie Baird on behalf of Brighton Corporation.
There were thirty (30) attendees.

Proof of Notice:

All in attendance had received their notice by mail, and Ann Marie also provided information
regarding the monthly newsletter. Those not receiving mail or the newsletter were encouraged to
reach out to provide their information.

Previous Meeting Minutes:
The previous minutes from March 11, 2021 were reviewed and approved with no changes.

Financial Report:

A copy of the 2021 Year End financial statement and the 2022 budget was provided. Ann Marie
reviewed each line item. The Association ended the year with a net income of $63,606.08, mainly due
to additional home closings and budget savings. The largest expenses were landscaping, pool
maintenance, fence staining, electricity and management. There are currently 686 homes within the
community.

Committee Reports:

Advisory — this is a volunteer group open to any attendees. This group meets quarterly and reviews
what’s happening in the community. Residents are encouraged to provide suggestions and ask
questions.

ACC — this committee is full at 3 members. They review all requests by homeowners for
improvements.

Events — this group is made up of a few ladies who have offered to run some events. This is open to
anyone who may want to run an event or join and help out.

Development Update:

The additional homes to the north are nearing completion. Ann Marie noted there is no plans for a 3™
pool at this time. There are designs for improving the ACHD intersection at Lake Hazel and Eagle Road
and construction is intended to start in 2024. There is not an eta on when the last phase of homes
near this intersection will start.

New Business:
It was requested that a dog park be considered, similar to what our neighboring subdivision has. Ann
Marie agreed to share it with the Board and Development.



It was asked that we consider motion lights around the mailboxes. Ann Marie noted that these
structures don’t have power, but would look at some solar options.

Adjourn:
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.



